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Ohio Historical Records Advisory Board

CARMA Legislative Committee

c/o Robin Heise
Records Manager/Archivist

535 Ledbetter Road

Xenia, OH 45385
Dear Ms. Heise,

The Ohio Historical Records Advisory Board (OHRAB) enthusiastically supports House Bill 139 (Eliminate public records exemption if record 100 years old).  OHRAB is the central body for historical records planning in the State of Ohio.  Therefore, HB 139 falls right in line with OHRAB’s mission to nurture and advise programs that identify, preserve, and provide access to the documentary heritage which enriches culture and protects the rights of Ohioans.

On a daily basis, records custodians have to balance the responsibility of protecting private information, while still providing access to important aspects of the significant historical information contained within the records.  Current permanent restrictions are an impediment to records being used to their fullest potential.  Rules protecting the privacy of those mentioned in the records rarely take into account the historical nature and uses of records from preceding centuries.  How can we learn from the past if we don’t have access to it?
Setting a standard time period for removing all restrictions to these records would allow the records to be used to their full historical research potential, while protecting a living individual from infringement on personally identifying information.  A few examples of records opened after time has passed:

· Federal Census Records – opened after 72 years

· Mental Illness – 50 years after patient death (ORC 5122.31(A)(14)
· Veterans’ Discharge – 75 years (ORC 317.24(B)(2)(a)

The labeling and treatment of “normal” behaviors continues to evolve.  Conditions and behaviors for which people were once institutionalized or had a social stigma attached are now integrated into society as much as possible.  Things that people didn’t talk much about are now common.  The stigma associated lessens over time.  Access to the records can clear up rumors and replace them with facts.
Additionally, there is a wealth of information, not just about individuals, but about cultural and societal response to various conditions or incidents or about the prevalence of various conditions within populations.  
HB 139 would accomplish both the protection of privacy for living individuals while also providing a reasonable level of access to Ohio’s archival resources.

Sincerely,

Pari J. Swift, Chair, OHRAB
Ohio Historical Records Advisory Board

C/O Ohio Historical Society State Archives

800 E. 17th Ave.

Columbus, Ohio 43211

614-297-2536

statearchives@ohiohistory.org


